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Date:  11/28/23 
 
Medi-Cal 
 
Important Provider Notice: #478  
 
Subject:  Long Term Care (LTC) local service codes and the Payment Request for Long Term Care (25-1) local 
form – changes effective 1/1/2024  UPDATED 6/24/24 

Partnership HealthPlan of California will be transitioning away from accepting the local codes for billing Long Term Care facility 
services and usage of the Payment Request for Long Term Care (25-1) claim form.  Effective for dates of service on and after 1/1/24, 
LTC facility claims should be billed with HIPAA-compliant national code sets on the UB-04 claim form.  Providers shall not bill LTC 
facility claims using the HIPAA- compliant national code sets for service dates prior to 1/1/24. 

Providers should be prepared to do the following: 

 Submit LTC facility claims using the NUBC UB-04 claim forms, one claim form per recipient. 

 Utilize HIPAA-compliant national code sets such as revenue codes, value codes and amounts, and patient discharge status 
codes for billing LTC facility claims. 

 Effective for dates of service on or after February 1, 2024, the Long Term Care (LTC) local service codes and the local 
Payment Request for Long Term Care (25-1) claim form are no longer billable.   

 Effective 1/1/24, providers billing for LTC Part B services, should bill with actual service lines on the claim form.  At this 
time, Partnership cannot accept LTC Part B claims billed without service lines, as outlined in the Medi-Cal Provider Manual.  
Example: 
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*A copy of the Medicare EOB must be attached to the claim as well. 

The LTC Code and Claim Form Conversion: LTC Accommodation Code to Revenue Code, Value Code and Value Code 
Amount Crosswalk linked below illustrates the relationship between the local Accommodation Codes and the comparable NUBC 
codes. The LTC Code and Claim Form Conversion Crosswalk can be found on the Medi-Cal website at: 

mcweb.apps.prd.cammis.medi-cal.ca.gov/references/hipaa-ltc-home 

For further information regarding this process, please contact the Partnership Claims Department at (855) 798-8757. 
 
 
 
 


